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NATHAN, KELLY, LUKE, LOGAN, & LEAH 

July, 2024 

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends, 

 

Thank you so much for your faithful prayers for our family and ministry! The 

ministry has been very busy since our last prayer letter. Summer is definitely in full 

swing and we have had the privilege to teach, preach, sing, and work in 4 different teen 

camps since the end of May. First, at the Who Will Go Missions Camp in Roanoke, AL. We 

were blessed to be a part of two separate weeks of this camp, with 60 campers each 

week. God did a great work and we saw several young people give their lives to the Lord 

and surrender to serve Him wherever He may send them. Then at Sand Mountain Bible 

Camp’s Teen Camp in Trenton, GA. where the theme was “That the World May Hear”. I 

hadn’t been to the camp since I was a teenager, so it was a blessing to see young people 

still being challenged and encouraged there to serve the Lord. We saw a young lady and 

a young man get saved and a young man surrender to preach! God is still working in the 

hearts of young people and we are excited to see what God will do with this next 

generation! We also took part in our sending church’s teen camp in Adairsville, GA and 

had the privilege to preach, sing, and lead the winning team! The Lord did a great work 

and we were blessed to see a young lady get saved there as well! 

We still have one more week of camp the week of July 29th in California. Luke 

and I will be flying out to help one of our missionaries, Bro. Anthony Doss, with his teen 

camp in Merced, CA. Please pray for God to do a great work in the hearts of the teens 

that will be there. 

Between camps we were privileged to attend ReFresh week at Macedonia World 

Baptist Missions. It was a wonderful week of preaching, teaching, and fellowship with 

other missionary families. We are incredibly thankful to be a part of the MWBM family 

and we are so thankful for such a great week of refreshing and fellowship. 

We are currently in the beginning stages of our time in the Southwest. We will 

be out west until late September. I will be preaching a missions conference for Bro. 

Chris Rogers, one of our missionaries in New Mexico, and will be covering the pulpit for 

another one of our missionaries in Utah. 

As for our family, we will be facing a big change soon. We will be dropping off 

our oldest son, Luke, at Golden State Baptist College the end of August. We covet your 

prayers as Luke begins this new chapter. We are very excited for what God has for him, 

but we will miss him! He has played a huge roll in our ministry as well, so it is going to 

be a time of adjusting for all of us. However, we are so excited to see how God will use 

and direct him in the days ahead! 

We want to give a huge thanks and update regarding our vehicle and fifth wheel 

situation. We praise the Lord that we were able to purchase a truck and the exact fifth 

wheel that we prayed for. The Lord directed every step and we are really enjoying our 

new home! We can’t thank you enough for praying for this situation and for those of you 

who gave so sacrificially to help us meet this need.  

Please continue to pray as we travel, that the Lord will keep us safe and keep 

our truck and trailer running smoothly. We desire to be a help and a blessing to our 

missionaries that we are able to see on this trip and we are thankful for the opportunity 

to spend this time with them. 

We appreciate you all so very much! Thank you for your faithful prayers and 

support! God is doing big things and we are thankful to be a small part! 

 

Nathan, Kelly, Luke, Logan, and Leah Saunders 


